
  
 

 

Information Governance Team 

Postal Address: 

Coventry City Council 

PO Box 15 

Council House 

Coventry 

CV1 5RR 

www.coventry.gov.uk 
E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 
Phone: 024 7697 5408

15 September 2021 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI362838351 

Thank you for your request for information relating to mental health residential care (Adults).
 
You have requested the following information:
 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following
information from Coventry City Council (my request relates to Mental Health Residential
Care for Adults, NOT children). 

Please could you provide me with the following information: 

1a. How many people does the authority have placed in a CQC regulated Mental Health
Residential Care setting within the boundaries of the authority? 

There are 83 residential placements made by the community mental health team. 

1b. How many of the above placements (1a) have been made in the past 12 months (Sep
2020 to Aug 2021 inclusive)? 

There were 23 residential placements made by the community mental health team 

2a. How many people does the authority have placed into an “out of area” (i.e. outside the
boundaries of the authority) CQC regulated Mental Health Residential Care Setting? 

There are 52 placements made by the community mental health team.



  
2b. How many of the above placements (2a) have been made in the past 12 months (Sep
2020 to Aug 2021 inclusive)? 

There were seven placements made by the community mental health team. 

3. What is the lowest, highest and average weekly price paid by the authority for one
placement in a CQC regulated Mental Health Residential Care setting? 

In City: Section 117 placement fee contribution for the Council ranges from £325 to £1,425. 
Out of City: Section 117 placement fee contribution for the Council ranges from £453 to £1,724. 

4. Is there a shortage of beds for CQC regulated Mental Health Residential Care placements
within the authority and, if so, what is the shortfall / deficit? 

There is currently an estimated need for around 140 additional places over the next five years,
though we will aim to meet this need through supported accommodation where possible. Our
position on additional residential accommodation is therefore that this will be used as required to
meet the more complex and challenging needs within the cohort that cannot be met through
supported living. The market development plan will be published in the next couple of weeks which
outlines local need, our anticipated commissioning intentions and the standards we expect from
new provision. 
  
The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance 


